St. John’s Primary School Parent Council     
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 13th March 2017
 Present
Andrea Adamson, Wendy Christie, Gayle Baxter, Jennifer Robb, Emma Smith, Colin McLeod, Joanne Carroll, Eleanor Shields, Jennifer Scott, Diane Farrell, Alison Hope (Headteacher),  James O’Donnelly (Depute Headteacher)
Apologies

Wendy Walker, Nadine Edwards, Jill McLennan, Tamsin Graham
	#Agenda Item
	 Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies
 

Emma welcomed all to the meeting, apologies were made as noted above.
	 

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th November 2016 were approved.

School Website Update
Colin MacLeod advised that he and Joanne Carroll had met several times to progress the re-development of the school website.  Colin passed a laptop around to let those present see the demo site which has been created – this site is not yet live, and has not been optimised to work well on tablets or mobile phones.  All agreed that the new site looks fresher and more modern and will be easier to navigate, presenting information and photos in a better style.
	 



	3
	Headteacher Update (words provided by Mrs Hope)
 

Staffing- DHT Post was advertised on Friday (March 10th), closing date 2.4.17. Looking for members of Parent Council to help with interview panel.

Pupil Equity Funding- PEF, St John’s will receive £79,200 in funding for August 2017.

The money needs to be used to raise attainment in literacy and numeracy and be targeted at pupils living in deciles 1 and 2.

The money should not be used to purchase ongoing resources but be additional to funding.

School considering:- 
· SSA (Support Assistant)

· EY Worker (Early Years)

· ICS home link worker
· P6/S2 co-ordinator
· EY/ P2 co-ordinator
· Staff training

Looking for parental views on the most meaningful way to spend money. What is the best way to consult parents?
Discussion in room – the following suggestions were proposed for further consideration:

· Walking Bus idea to help children get to school – to improve attendance and attainment

· Breakfast Club/ Nurture Club – club to support children in getting something to eat and also support with homework

· Re: posts, working collaboratively with other schools in the learning community

· Suggest survey to all parents followed by set up of a Steering Group

Placements for next session- letters were sent on Friday for ASN allocation. Mainstream placing request will hear by 30 April.

Moderation Events-Teachers have been working with 4 other schools in LC to discuss moderation of writing and to set shared standards across all 5 schools.

Positive response from Parent H&W Questionnaire- thank you to everyone for providing detailed and helpful comments. Over view of responses will be sent out on Friday and points included in Improvement Plan for session 17/18.

Parent’s Evening is Thursday 23 March.

Book Fayre will be in the school hall and a representative from UWS to talk with parents about H&W and the study they are conducting within the school.
Discussion – the impact of staff absence on the School Management Team was raised by Mrs Hope, with SMT staff being required to teach classes - this can mean that other areas of priority for the SMT can be affected.
	.

	4
	Attainment Fund 
Discussion took place during HT update section, see above.

	Action: 

SMT to engage with parents via an initial survey

	5
	Financial Update

Jennifer advised that the takings for the Christmas Fayre were £1284.25, and the Sponsored Assault Course took in £3259 (less expenses in both cases).  

 The balance in the Parent Council account is £6112.22 and it was agreed to write a cheque for the school for £3500.  Mrs Hope agreed to ask teachers what would benefit their classes to give ideas of what the funds could be spent on.

	

	6
	School and Parent Council Website
 

Please see update re: website at item 2.
	 



	7
	Events Programme 2016/17

There was detailed discussion about the Spring Fayre on Saturday 13th May, with several activities being confirmed/ proposed.  An informal final planning meeting will take place on 27th April (location to be confirmed). Gayle will contact PC members nearer the time to confirm volunteers to help on the day.
	Action
GB to communicate re: volunteers, stalls confirmed and request for design/printing of flyers.

	8
	Dates of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be 12th June.

	

	 9
	AOB

A query was raised asking if all pupils are aware of how to raise concerns confidentially, without other children being aware.  Mrs Hope and Mr O'Donnelly confirmed that children know they can approach members of staff with concerns, and boxes are used for younger pupils.  
Gayle raised that some parents had advised of the need for a greater range of sizes in sports kit.  It had also been raised that waterproof jackets did not provide warmth on colder days and that fleece jackets may be more appropriate.  Mrs Hope and Mr O'Donnelly agreed to take this forward.


	 
Action: SMT to order additional items of sports kit, including larger sizes and fleece jackets.
 

 


